

COUNCIL FOR THE INDIAN SCHOOL CERTIFICATE EXAMINATIONS

PRAGATI HOUSE, 3RD FLOOR, 47-48, NEHRU PLACE, NEW DELHI - 110019
TELEPHONES: 29564831, 29564833, 26411706, 26413820 E-mail: council@cisce.org FAX: 91-11-29564735

Chief Executive & Secretary GERRY ARATHOON M.A., B.Ed.

> CISCE/CIR/2020 August 26, 2020

To: Heads of all CISCE Affiliated Schools

Subject: Central Sector Scheme of Scholarship for College and University Students

Dear Principal,

I write with reference to a Circular No. 1-37/2020NS-1 dated August 26, 2020 received from the Government of India, Ministry of Education, Department of Higher Education, NS.I Section, regarding availability of the National Scholarship Portal inviting applications for the Central Sector Scheme of Scholarship for College and University students (CSSS). The Portal would remain open till October 31, 2020.

A copy of the concerned circular is attached herewith for your kind perusal.

You are requested to kindly inform the students of your school who have been awarded Pass Certificates after ISC (Class XII) Examination about the Central Sector Scheme of Scholarship.

With warm regards,

Yours sincerely,

Gerry Arathoon

Chief Executive & Secretary

Encl. as above

1-37/2020 NS-1 Government of India Ministry of Education Department of Higher Education NS.I Section

West Block -1, Wing 6, R.K. Puram, Sector -1 New Delhi-110066 Dated: 26 August, 2020

To

Chairman, CBSE/CISCE and Secretaries of State Education Boards of all States.

Subject:- Bringing awareness about the Central Sector Scheme of Scholarship for College and University Students-reg.

Sir,

In continuation with this department's earlier letter dated 3rd July, 2020; it is hereby informed that for the current Academic Year 2020-21, National Scholarship Portal has opened on 16th August, 2020 for inviting the applications for the Central Sector Scheme of Scholarship for College and University students (CSSS). The Portal would be kept open for CSSS scheme till 31st October, 2020.

- 2. Therefore, the School Education Board is requested to bring awareness about the scheme among the students who have passed out 12th class by preparing information bulleting/pamphlet and sharing the same with the Principals of the schools, publishing advertisement in the local newspapers, radio channels and uploading public notice regarding the scheme on the official website of the Board so that maximum number of students could avail the benefit of the scheme.
- This Department may be apprised of the steps taken by you.

Yours Faithfully, Mouayanan

(Malathi Narayanan) Deputy Secretary (Scholarship)